Hamilton Board of Health                                                                                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                      February 14, 2023                                                                                                                                             COA Building                                                                                                                                              299 Bay Rd., S. Hamilton, MA

Members Present:   David Smith, Chairman; Dr. Giselle Perez; Dr. Jean Ramsey
Others Present:  Dennis Palazzo (Director of Health), Judith Ryan (Public Health Nurse), Rachel Lee (Regional Public Health Nurse), Jessie Palm (Regional Social Worker)
Call to order:  meeting was called to order at 5:00pm
Approval of minutes from December 13, 2022 meeting - approved without objection, and                                                                                                                 January 10, 2023 meeting - approved without objection                   
Report of Public Health Nurse, Judith Ryan.  From Jan 11 –Feb 14; 2 cases of influenza (A), Lyme disease 4 cases, COVID 19 confirmed cases.  COVID numbers do not include positive results from home testing.  Overall numbers are dropping.  Started blood pressure clinic and will conduct on a monthly basis – monthly drop-in educational program, at COA during the vaccination clinic (“Heart Health” for February)                                                                                                                                                 Dr. Perez – concerned about recording and promoting these educational sessions.                         Searching for a new Medical Director for the town.                                                                                       Would like to revise the North Shore Mother Visits program for the community                                                     Would like to set up a diaper collection program for families in need                                                              Investigating mental health reduction in the community; new DPH hotline for Mental Health
Regional Public Health Nurse (Rachel Lee) and Social Worker (Jessie Palm)                                       Discussion of ONESTOP (harm reduction center program).                                                                           Would like to request participation in their program, free of cost to the town.  Many services available; they are able to train and distribute Narcan to the community.  A mobile van is typically used by them but we might not need that service here in Hamilton.  How to recognize an overdose, etc., fully approved by MA DPH.  Syringe service program etc.  Gloucester is the closest participating community to us.  Write letter to DPH asking them to approve the syringe service program or adopt entire harm reduction program.
Dr. Perez concerned about the shared service between Hamilton and Wenham
Motion by David Smith   -   BOH start the process of instituting a harm reduction  program with step 1 engaging community outreach and engagement program with public health professionals for our community and including the town of Wenham and the Board will revisit the question of next steps contingent upon results of community outreach and engagement. – seconded   -   passed without objection.
Report on Select Board Meeting with regard to Turf Field Installation;                                                                                                                                         On the State level, Senate bill 2053 and House bill 4818 were introduced on 1/18/23 to limit PFAS materials,   Discussion to wait to see what the state ruling is.  Also we will wait until Town Meeting to see if School Dept. gets the approval and money for installation.
Dr. Ramsey spoke about the research she has done recently -  “there’s not enough data to say artificial turf is safe to play on or visa versa”.  
Green Burials;                                               
[bookmark: _GoBack] Assessing the town cemetery for hydrogeological assessment, reach out to Patrick Reffett, will employ a hydrological consultant.  Conservation Commission has no jurisdiction on water quality, just wetlands – will discuss further at next meeting.
Other Business;
How can we communicate with Boards of Health in surrounding communities on health related issues? Start by sharing meeting agendas and minutes.
Sharps collection program – Contracted with NE. MedWaste for a low cost collection container that residents can take home, fill and return to us for disposal the website to notify residents.  Currently five residents are participating.                                                                                                                         Educational Program;   A number of topics are proposed to include CPR/first aid training, navigating social media, stress management, healthy eating, proposed for residents.   
 Dennis Palazzo (Director of Health) reported receiving complaint of GI disturbance after eating in restaurant.  Investigation is underway, but does not appear to be a food-borne illness at this point.
                                                                                                                                                                                      .
Motion to adjourn at 6:37  – passed without objection

Next meeting March 22, 2023 at 6pm
                                                        
